Board of Supervisors Minutes
September 5, 2023

The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. September 5, 2023. Present: 1st District Supervisor, Curt
Hilmer, by phone and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan Anderson. 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth, was absent.

8:30 — 9:15 Employee/Department Head Time

9:15 —9:30 Public Comment on Agenda Items The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present: Supervisors Hilmer, by phone and Anderson. Tama County Auditor Laura Kopsa, members of the

public. Deputy Sheriff Evans was also present. There were no public comments on agenda items.

9:30 Motion by Hilmer, seconded by Anderson to approve the minutes of the August 28th regular meeting. All voted
aye. Motion carried

The Supervisors met with Taveis Stevens, Zoning Administrator, and Dan Hart from New Century FS to discuss a new
storage facility site north of Toledo one mile east of Highway 63 and Van Wall Equipment. It will be used only for
storage only, no production. New Century Farm Service is moving storage of hazmat materials out of cities. This was
approved previously by Zoning in May and Mr. Hart wanted to present this to the Supervisors and the public so they will
know what is going up at the site. The 911 Director, Sheriff and local fire department have all been notified of this new
facility. The Supervisors will review and take action on it at next week’s meeting.

The Board met with Ben Daleske, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report. He presented the Roof Warranty
on the new county shed. The Supervisors will look it over and put it on the agenda next week for action.

Motion by Hilmer, seconded by Anderson to approve the claims for payment as presented. All voted aye. Motion
carried.

Supervisor Anderson adjourned the meeting at 10:03 a.m.



